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STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 16th NOVEMBER 2009, AT THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON, COMMENCED AT 8.00pm.  
	Councillors Present:
	Ken Norman (Chair), Vic Belcher, Janice Dyer, Deanna Gardner, John Hanks, Andrew Henderson, David Weighell.


	Present:
	Hannah Cervenka (WODC) for item 96.

	Public:
	0

	Clerk:
	Claire Poulton



PUBLIC QUESTION TIME
No questions were received.
	AGENDA ITEM
	ISSUES DISCUSSED

	94.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE. 

  Apologies were received from Cllr. Needle (Child Care Issues), Cllr. Andrea Gardener (Another appointment).  

Cllr Hudspeth also sent apologies.  



	95.
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST.
No declarations of interest were received.

	96.
	CREATIVE OPPORTUNITIES TO IMPROVE ARTS, SPORT AND LEISURE IN THE BARTON’S. 

Hannah Cervenka from the Arts and Leisure Department at WODC, explained to the PC, how they in partnership with Oxfordshire Go Active, want to develop opportunities in communities for sports, arts and leisure.  They have targeted areas which historically have not received funding and support in this area from WODC.  The Barton’s are the community in WODC, which has gained least in the form of support in the past.
Representatives from the Arts and Leisure Department and Oxfordshire Go Active have met up with Claire Poulton, the clerk of Steeple Barton PC and others in the village and have established the facilities and provision available at the present time, and a suggested way forward is:-
1. Help us to find creative opportunities for the arts, sport and leisure by facilitating an activities day with us to find out what the community would like.

2. Actively support and work with the PC to create these new opportunities.

3. Help us to access grants and investment opportunities to put these opportunities into action.

4. To evaluate the projects after delivery and to review future provision within the parish of Steeple Barton.
Hannah suggested we concentrate on the 8 to 13 age group, because of the closure of the Youth Club.
Cllr. Belcher arrived at 8.04, during this discussion.

Hannah Cervenka left after this presentation.

	97.
	MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING OF THE LAST MEETING.

The minutes of the last meeting were presented and approved. 
Matters arising:
1. BARTON’S BULLETIN.  Robin Roberts-Gant has approached Bill Lawrie (editor of Barton’s Bulletin), to offer to help produce an alternative ‘look’ for the Bulletin. Bill Lawrie has said that he would like to forward to councillors the responses he has had to his editorial, before this happens.  

RESOLVED:

 THAT, the clerk will contact Bill Lawrie to help him with the distribution of comments.
2. DASHWOOD HOUSE.  Cllr. Henderson informed the committee that he had been approached by two residents from Dashwood House.  They had asked if the Chair was supporting WODC’s stance.  The Chair informed Cllr. Henderson that this was not the case.  He was trying to ask Cottesway if they were going to provide warden supported facilities in the Barton’s.  The only response the Chair has received to date is that potential residents will be offered warden supported facilities in West Oxfordshire as a whole.  
Cllr. Henderson asked the council to consider whether they should be arguing that warden supported facilities should be provided in the village.  At the moment, only 2 to 3 residents require warden support, but the council ought to be looking at the potential needs of the future.  Dashwood House is being demolished to make way for affordable housing.  Cottesway are then looking to build larger units for Senior Citizens, elsewhere in Oxfordshire.  Cllr. Henderson asked whether the council should be looking to site one of these larger units in this village.
The residents in Dashwood house are not all local people.  They are happy to accept the relocation grants.  Cllr. Hanks reminded the council that they should not jeopardize these grants for the residents, by their actions.  
Cllr. Deanna Gardener reminded the council that although Cottesway are reducing the accommodation for older people, there are still bungalows on the Dashwood House site and in Marshall Crescent, and that the policy these days is for remote alarm systems and carers on a 1:1 basis.

RESOLVED:

 THAT, Cllr. Henderson will contact Cllr. Goffe, the District Councillor, and will ask him to present the case to WODC. 

3. ELECTIONS.  The Chair informed the Council that he has approached the Returns Officer and has asked for the rules and regulations relating to the Elections in May 2009.
4. TENDERS.  The Grass tenders have been distributed to contractors and the clerk is awaiting responses by 31st November 2009.

The tenders need to be done for the Planters at the edge of the village.

RESOLVED:

 THAT, the Finance Sub Committee will convene at the beginning of December to consider the tenders and will adjust the precept budget accordingly. 

5. PLAYBUILDER PROJECT.  Cllr. Weighell has written a letter of support from the Parish Council, for the Playbuilder project.

6. STORAGE OF COUNCIL PAPERS.  An invoice has not been received from the previous clerk re storage of council papers in her house.

7. EMERGENCY PLAN.  The Emergency Planning Officer for WODC has been invited to give a presentation at the December meeting.

8. 6, HOLLIER’S CRESCENT.  MR. AND MRS. BEALE.  Cllr. Henderson informed the PC that the Beale’s had been granted permission to plant a hedge on Parish council ground subsequent to the PC purchasing the land.  The agreement was that if they planted the hedge, they would be responsible for looking after the grass.  In response to Mrs. Beale’s e-mail, it was agreed that the council would arrange for the cherry tree on the ground to be pollarded, but that this should not happen until the tree is in leaf, because if the pollarding is done during the winter, the tree will bleed.

RESOLVED:

 THAT, the clerk will respond to the e mail from Susan Beale and will arrange for the tree to be pollared in April.

9. HORSE CHESTNUT TREE.  24, KIRBY CLOSE.  The correspondence with Mr. And Mrs. Shorey was discussed.  The clerk has taken advice from the Arboricultural Manager at West Oxfordshire District Council. Mr. And Mrs. Shorey have been asked to provide a report undertaken by a competent arboriculturalist. (This is normally commissioned by the resident’s insurance company). The Shorey’s responded that they felt it was the PC’s responsibility to carry out a survey.

RESOLVED:

 THAT, the clerk will contact Mr. And Mrs. Shorey and inform them that it is the responsibility of the residents to prove to the council that the tree is doing damage to theirs and adjoining properties.  If the tree is shown to be causing damage to the properties or surrounding pipe work, the PC will take advice on what action to take and will carry out the approved work.  If the council is found to be responsible for removing the tree, they will reimburse Mr. And Mrs. Shorey for the cost of the survey. 

10. TRANSPORT.  Cllr. Dyer submitted an article for the Barton’s Bulletin about Voluntary Link.  
RESOLVED: 
That, the minutes of the meeting held on 19th October 09 are agreed and signed as an accurate record. 


	98. 
	BARTON’S BULLETIN.

No more discussion was held as this was covered in Matters Arising from the previous minutes.


	99.
	WEB SITE.

The Chair reported that the clerk had entered a wide range of events on the web site this month.


	100.
	TENDERS FOR GRASS CUTTING AND PLANTERS AT THE EDGE OF THE VILLAGE. 
No further discussion was held as this was covered in Matters Arising from the previous minutes.



	101.
	STORAGE OF COUNCIL PAPERS.

No further discussion was held as this was covered in Matters Arising from the previous minutes.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the Clerk will discuss the contract drawn up with the Chair of the History Society.

	102.
	HEALTH AND SAFETY AND RISK ASSESSMENTS OF ASSETS.

The council owns a number of assets.  These are described in the Asset Register which was distributed with the Agenda.  Each of these assets needs a different risk assessment and safety check.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the clerk will contact WODC and ask how they carry out these checks on their own facilities, and if we can use their resources to carry out checks on our own assets.


	103.
	CREATIVE OPPORTUNITIES TO IMPROVE ARTS, SPORT AND LEISURE IN THE BARTON’S. 

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the clerk will contact Hannah Cervenka and ask that this work is not just done for the 8-13 year age group, but that it is spread to the whole community.  
RESOLVED:
 THAT, the clerk will set up a working group with Hannah Cervenka, which will include representatives from Oxfordshire Go Active, the Department of Arts and Leisure, David Monk, Cllr. Belcher and Cllr. Henderson.
RESOLVED:
 THAT, the clerk will contact Cllr. Needle and Cllr. Andrea Gardener and ask if they would like to be involved.



	104.
	HEDGE AND COUNCIL LAND AT 6, HOLLIERS CRESCENT.

No further discussion was held as this was covered in Matters Arising from the previous minutes.



	105.
	VEHICLE ACTIVATED SIGN (VAS) AT THE ENTRANCE TO THE VILLAGE.

1. The Chair informed the PC that the order for the permanent VAS by the Carpenters Arms, will be going in very soon.

2. The Chair informed the PC that the council has been approached by OCC and asked if they would like a temporary VAS periodically placed near to the vicarage on the Enstone Road.  The cost of this will be a one off payment of £400.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the clerk will approach Steve Wood, Team Leader, Speed Management (Ops), Road Safety & Travel Plans Group, Oxfordshire County Council and ask him how many times and how frequently the temporary VAS would come to Middle Barton, for the one off payment.


	106.
	REPORTS

I. SCHOOL GOVERNORS REPORT.
Cllr. Henderson reported that he had received notification from Cllr. Hudspeth informing him, of the name of the person at OCC, which he should contact re the issues at the school.
II. HIGHWAYS, PAVEMENTS AND VERGES - Cllr Henderson.
Cllr Henderson informed the committee that a damaged sign at the bottom of Hollier’s had been reported to the council.

Cllr Henderson informed the committee that Phil Watts at OCC had been informed about tarmac, which has moved at 52, Hollier’s and is catching the bottom of cars as they leave the drive.   Phil Watts has assured Cllr. Henderson that the problem will be resolved within 3 weeks.
Cllr Henderson informed the committee that tarmac has subsided in ditches created by the statuary services, by Old John’s Yard and along the Duns Tew Road.  OCC need to check which services created the ditches and then OCC will repair the tarmac and will charge the relevant services.

Cllr Henderson informed the committee that Phil Watts of OCC had informed the Carpenters Arms that they need to move their advertising sign.
Cllr. Belcher informed the committee that the fir trees at Home Farm in South Street, are obstructing the view on the junction of Mill Lane, Church Lane and South Street.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the clerk will contact John Madden of Home Farm and ask him to trim the trees.

Cllr Henderson informed the committee that the flashing sign at the school crossing on North Street, is faulty.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, Cllr. Henderson will contact Anne Collins, the crossing supervisor.

III. TRANSPORT- Cllr Dyer.
Cllr. Dyer informed the PC that she had talked to Speedwell House, about the absence of timetables for the Heyfordian buses, at the bus stops.  OCC have agreed to put up time tables and to charge the bus company.

Cllr. Dyer informed the PC that the bin at the top of the Dock is blocking ‘The Dock’ sign.  

RESOLVED:
 THAT, the clerk will contact WODC and ask them to move the bin.

Cllr. Dyer informed the PC that residents continue to park on the village Green.

RESOLVED:
 THAT, this issue will be raised with Paul Wilson in the walk about in May.
Cllr Henderson informed the committee that he had been informed by OCC about diversion signs that will be placed on the A44, diverting people around the villages if there is an emergency on the main road.  Cllr. Henderson concluded that this should not affect the parish of Steeple Barton.  Therefore it was decided that the council will make no comment on the proposal.


	107.
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS
· Cllr. Henderson, as representative of the Planning Sub Committee, reported that they had no objection to the following planning application:
a. Erection of First Floor Side Extension and part two storey rear extension plus conversion of storage back to garage at 58, Hollier’s Crescent.

· He reported the granting of planning permission to 

a. Erection of two storey front extension at 20/22 South Street, Middle Barton.



	108.
	FINANCE 

I. PRECEPT. The annual precept of £15,000 was approved apart from 

a. The grass tender which will be selected at the beginning of December by the finance sub committee, the closing date being the 31st November.
b. The clerk’s hours which will be discussed at the finance sub committee at the beginning of December.

The full Parish Council meeting delegated the decision for these two items, on the annual precept budget return, to the Finance Sub Committee.
II. AUDIT.  The Chair informed the PC that the auditor had responded to the last submission.  The clerk has now prepared the response and has reconciled the figures. The Chair informed the PC that he had two points to respond to, but needed to await the return of the Internal Auditor from holiday, before he could finalize his response.
RESOLVED:
 THAT, the clerk will contact Stoy Hayward and ask for an extension on the response time, to await the return of the Internal auditor.
III. The revised Annual Return for the External Auditor was presented to the PC for approval.
RESOLVED:
 THAT, the revised figures for the Statement of Accounts are accepted by the committee.

IV. The Chair informed the parish council about the need to increase the budget allocation for the purchase of a computer for the clerk, in order to update to a Windows 7 operating system.
RESOLVED: 
THAT, the increase to the budget for the computer is approved.
V. The Chair presented the Accounts for Payment as presented in Appendix A.  
RESOLVED: 
THAT, the Accounts for Payment as presented in Appendix A totalling £6,157.01p are noted and accepted. 

VI. The Chair presented the Accounts for Payment for the Allotment Account, as presented in Appendix A.  
RESOLVED: 
THAT, the Accounts for Payment as presented in Appendix A for the Allotment Account totalling £323.33p are noted and accepted. 



	109.
	REPORTS FROM DISTRICT AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS.
No district or county councillors were present.
RESOLVED: 
THAT, Cllr Henderson will invite Cllr. Goffe to write a report on Affordable Housing in the parish of Steeple Barton.



	110.
	ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA.

RESOLVED: 
THAT, the Clerks Hours and role will be discussed at the next meeting.

RESOLVED: 
THAT, the previous clerks invoice for storage of papers will be discussed at the next meeting.

RESOLVED: 
THAT, the chair will invite village organizations to submit applications for donations in exchange for doing work within the community, and that these applications will be discussed at the next meeting.



	
	DATE AND LOCATION OF NEXT MEETING 

The next meeting was confirmed as Monday 21st December 09 at the Alice Marshall Hall starting at 8pm. There being no further business the meeting closed at 21.41pm. 
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